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February 28, 2014 
 
 
Elaine McQueen, Interim President 
W. L. Bonner College 
4430 Argent Court 
Columbia, SC 29203 
c/o emcqueen@wlbc.edu 
 
 
Dear President McQueen: 
 
The ABHE Commission on Accreditation reviewed your institution at its February 15-19, 2014 meeting 
and took the following action: 
 

Accept the voluntary withdrawal of W. L. Bonner College (SC) from Accredited status, 
effective February 14, 2014. 

 
We hope your time in the ABHE accreditation process was profitable to you, and we would welcome you 
to re-engage the process at a more appropriate time in the future.  As I communicated this past week, I 
would encourage you to pursue becoming an ABHE Affiliate.  Affiliates have access to ABHE services 
and discounts, but are not pursuing accreditation at the present time and do not hold status with the ABHE 
Commission on Accreditation.  ABHE waives the Affiliate application fee for institutions that seek to 
move from the accreditation track to Affiliate status, as long as all financial obligations to ABHE are 
current.  If you have questions about Affiliate status, please email carol.dibble@abhe.org. 
 
Dues for the current year will be prorated based on your withdrawal date.  Our bookkeeper will be in 
touch regarding any refund or payment due. 
 
May God bless your continued engagement in biblical higher education! 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Ronald C. Kroll 
Director, Commission on Accreditation 
 
cc: Dr. Celeste Ashe-Johnson, Board Chair, c/o drcelestejohnson@gmail.com 
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